



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 7th September 2015
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr T Wass, Mrs A Daldry (vice-chair) J Heron, G Deighton, C Harrison and D Keetley.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 9 members of public.
Apologies for Absence: none
1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th June 2015
These were read and signed as a correct record of the last meeting.  These were proposed by Councillor Deighton and seconded by Councillor Daldry.
2) Matters Arising
EDC have written back regarding the planning issues with the Chamley Arms that the council wrote to them about, they will let us know of the outcome.  Councillor Wass has asked the grass cutter to cut the extra piece of land that the parish council now own, but unfortunately a stone bolder is across the gate.  As soon as this is removed it will be cut.  Councillor Heron has been in touch with the MOD to ask if they are going to tidy up their entrance and the roadsides as they usually do, but nothing has been done.  Councillor Daldry reported that the potholes in Sandford have now been filled, but not sure about beck side in Warcop.  No update as yet from CCC regarding the footpath from the village hall into the village.
eHeHer
3) Finance
The following were approved for payment:

100898
Mrs J Cottrell

£30.00
100899
Warcop V/Hall
£10.00

100900
Mrs H Strong

£557.96
100901
HMRC


£55.80
100902
A Forrester

£1787.50
The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was also check and signed.

4) Parish Action Plan
The 50mph road signs for the A66 are due to go up in early October.  Rory Stewart MP and Richard Rhodes from Cumbria Constabulary would also like to arrange a meeting regarding the A66 with other parishes to attend.
5) Community Issues
Sandford Village Hall would like to donate their old noticeboard to the new village hall until they are able to afford a new one and anything else they wish to have.

The committee have also asked for the parish council to formally ask for the deeds to Sandford Village Hall as they are the custodians.  Councillor Daldry will speak to Alex Birtles to start proceedings for this.
The new village hall committee are still waiting for the final payment of £23,000 which will enable them to complete work.  A few residents have been asking when the green waste skip will be back in the village.  It was agreed for the skip to go along the beck side as this seems to be the best place for it.  Some residents from beck side are not keen for this, but Councillor Wass said he would talk to them first.
Councillor Daldry mentioned that she would like to try again at “stopping up” at Sandford road end due to rumours about police cut backs at next year’s fair.  It was agreed to write to MASC first to get official clarification on this matter before asking the land owners again.  A resident from Little Musgrave has asked if she could tidy up the willow maze for free the only payment she wants is the willow.  The parish council agreed to this.  Councillor Daldry mentioned that a petition is going around for 16+ transport costs been met by the parents and not CCC and could the parish council support this.  Councillor Daldry will write a letter from the parish council supporting this.  The bridge at the willow maze is in a poor state and it was agreed to remove this as it is getting dangerous.  The council will  get a quote for either a new one or a repair ready for next summer.

6) Report back from any meetings
None attended.
7) Correspondence
Letter of complaint from R Hogg & Sons and Ben Sayer Ltd

There was a planning amendment letter apparently sent to the parish council on the 18th August 2015 with regards to the old village hall.  The clerk can confirm that this was not received therefore the parish council were unable to comment.  The date has now passed and the parish council are unable to comment.

Mr Forrester who cuts the grass has decided to retire at the end of this season.  The clerk will need to advertise for tenders in the new year.
8) Councillors Reports

Planning – nothing to discuss
Village matters – see above.
Church/Footpaths – nothing to discuss.
Highways – nothing to discuss
Farms – nothing to discuss.

9) Items for future agenda

10) Public Session
A resident has complained about the continual dog fouling in the village.  The school will start using the village hall car park at the start of the new term.
12) Date and Times of Next Meeting
Monday 19th October 2015 @ 7.30pm in Warcop Village Hall.
SIGNED………………………………..(Chairman)  DATED………………………………

To:
All Councillors:
Chairman Mr T Wass,  Mr G Deighton, Mr D Keetley, Mr J Heron, Mr C Harrison,  Mrs Daldry Vice – chair, and District Councillor W Patterson for information.
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